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German, E. Jankowski, J. McKeeman, D. Miller, R. Romano, D.
Rundle, L. Paul, F. Carnrite, S. Coulter, W. Lindley, J. Lockrey,
R. Mitchell, L. Paterson, R. Crawford, J. Dawdy, L. Evans, D.
Graham, T. Klonowski, A. Lang, L. Londsdale, J. Macey, N. Mahony,
P. Mansz, M. McGeachy-Currie, T. Smith, B. Yeo, T. Bigg, E.
Bridgman, S. Charbonneau and K. Corcoran.

Short and Tweet: (1) Norman Murr reports that on July 13, 1985
he observed a Gray Catbird with the rear end and back legs of a
live American Toad (1.5-2") protruding from its ©beak. This
observation was made at Lynde Shores Conservation Area.

(2) Bill Walker tells of a Great Blue Heron
which in August 1986 was observed to be hunting in the typical
manner, with head well forward and level with the back. It slowly
turned its head over its back and jabbed at a Dragonfly resting on
its back, which it caught and ate. It apparently had some trouble
swallowing this prey as it then took several sips of water.

More reports by Bill and Norman and Ron Scovell, Wm. Mansell,
and Bev Delidow will follow in subsequent newsletters.

OF0 Pelagic: The pelagic trip held on Sept. 24, 1988 was a
huge success this year. One hundred members were treated to a
short list of birds - but what a list! Included therein were Surf
& W.W. Scoter, Ruddy Duck, Merlin, Red-necked Phalarope (1), Red
Phalarope (5), Pomarine Jaeger (2), Parasitic Jaeger (7), Little
Gull (1), and Sabine's Gull (12). To top it all off, the weather
was great. Bob Curry did all the organizing and running of the
trip. Thanks Bob for a great job. The trip will be repeated in
1989. Already several places have been reserved at a cost of
$40.00 (I think) per person. Contact Bob through the OFO address
for more information.

Pelee 1989: OF0 has reserved space for 15 people in the Group
Campground at Pelee from May 21-24, 1989. The camping offers a
togetherness experience for OFO0 spring birders, but 1is not
connected with our regular spring outings. There is no water, but
there 1is electricity and washrooms available. The cost will be
$4.00 per person per night - a bargain! Contact Hugh Currie at 29
Helena Ave., Toronto, Ont., M6G 2H3 for more information or
reservations. Please make cheques payable to the Ontario Field
Ornithologists.

In The News: The MNR is co-operating with the Muskoka Field
Naturalists in attempting to save a Common Tern Colony on Long

Island in the Muskoka District. The formerly thriving colony
dwindled to one pair in 1987. A local by-law was passed to zone
the area "open space" which meant it could be given sanctuary

status in the future. Public co-operation is being sought to avoid
the area during the critical nesting period. In 1988, some success
was noted, but vandals did damage the sign requesting their co-
operation. We await further news on the Sparrow Lake Colony's
fate.

Well, another Newsletter can now be put to bed. Thanks to the many

contributors this period. If I didn't get to your "stuff", never
fear I will! Have a safe and happy Holiday Season.
Geoff Carpentier, Newsletter Editor, 964 Weller St., Peterborough,

Ont., KO9J 4YZ2.



